Daniel R. Tishman

Daniel R. Tishman is Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer of Tishman
Construction, one of the largest and most experienced builders in the world. The firm was
founded in 1898 and has remained at the forefront of the industry under Mr. Tishman’s
leadership. Tishman Construction provides construction and project management, owner’s
representation, and other construction-related services to a diverse array of clients across the
United States and in the United Arab Emirates.
In 2010, Tishman Construction joined AECOM Technology Corp., an $8-billion global
provider of professional technical and management support services. AECOM’s 45,000 employees
— including architects, engineers, designers, planners, scientists, and management and
construction services professionals — serve clients in more than 140 countries around the world.
Mr. Tishman is Vice Chairman of AECOM and a member of the Board of Directors.
Mr. Tishman has worked in real estate development and construction for over 25 years and has
been a major force behind the green building movement. Under his leadership, Tishman
managed the construction of 4 Times Square, the first green skyscraper in New York City, and 7
World Trade Center, the first office tower in New York City to be certified under the Leadership
in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) rating system. Tishman Construction recently
completed construction of the Bank of America Tower at One Bryant Park, the first skyscraper in
the world to be certified LEED Platinum, and the LEED Gold-certified CityCenter, which is the
largest and most sustainable mixed-use hotel, residential, retail and casino complex in the United
States.
Mr. Tishman is also Vice Chairman and a member of the Board of Tishman Hotel & Realty LP,
which develops, owns and manages a private portfolio of hospitality properties. In 2006, he was
appointed by Mayor Michael Bloomberg to New York City’s Sustainability Advisory Board,
which provided expertise and input for the creation of PlaNYC 2030, the blueprint for greening
New York City. In 2009, he joined the Advisory Committee of the Export-Import Bank of the
United States, an independent federal agency and the official export credit agency of the United
States of America.
A strong supporter of many environmental, educational, humanitarian, artistic, and industry
initiatives, Mr. Tishman serves on the boards of Albert Einstein College of Medicine, the
National September 11 Memorial & Museum, Columbia University’s Real Estate Industry
Advisory Board and the Telluride Foundation. He is also Chairman of the Board of the Natural
Resources Defense Council, one of the world’s leading environmental advocacy organizations.
Mr. Tishman holds a B.S. in Ecology and Planning from Evergreen State College and an M.S. in
Environmental Studies from Lesley College.

